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Contact Us 

www.wynnewoodnorth.org 

Wynnewood North 

Neighborhood Association 

PO Box 3872 

Dallas, TX 75208 

info@wynnewoodnorth.org 
   

No rest for the weary! As we say goodbye to 2011, 

we go into 2012 with our eyes wide open and 

ready for the next curveball. This year was 

extremely busy for the WNNA board with issues 

that included beautification programs, The Parks at 

Wynnewood, Redistricting the City Council 

Districts, Oncor tree trimming, Zoning and Code 

violators and alley pickups of trash. It’s also time 

to start putting the next WNNA Board of Directors 

together so please consider your commitment to 

the neighborhood. Reflecting on 2011, I am 

excited and pleased to know that WNNA residents 

and Board members did a great job of pulling 

together to bring you a number of new social 

events, programs and neighborhood wide projects. 

We not only talk the talk, but we walk the walk! 

That is why we are such a close knit community 

that many people call ―home‖. I am lucky to have 

worked with such a great group of neighbors and 

friends who served on the board and I can’t thank 

them enough. If you see them around, please thank 

them for their service to your neighborhood..  

 

 

To put things into perspective, some of the 

activities completed in 2011 included: Spring 

Fling, Spring Clean Up, Spring Clean up BBQ, 

Spring Wander, Fall Wander, National Night Out, 

Wynnewood North Happy Hours, 4 General 

Meetings and Monthly Yard of the Month. In 

addition to these activities, the board met on a 

monthly basis and spent hours of their own time 

between meetings to make sure things ran 

smoothly. However, I must admit that 2011 was 

the year of The Parks and Redistricting; two issues 

that became a full time job themselves and 

sometimes… I forgot I had to go to work to 

actually pay the bills too! A special thanks goes to 

Pam Westerheide and Jeff Sappenfield because the 

VIP program in Wynnewood has been so 

successful that the Dallas Police Department now 

uses our neighborhood as a prime example of how 

the program could and should work and we were 

Elections! 
New officer elections for 2012 

take place at this meeting! 

J O S E P H  H E R N A N D E Z  

 President’s Voice 

… continued on next page 

New: Social Time! 
Come early at 6:30 to enjoy 

some cookies and soft 

drinks, and chat with 

neighbors before the 

meeting starts. 

Next General Neighborhood Meeting: Thursday, October 20 
6:30 pm Social Gathering (Soft drinks and cookies provided) 

7:00 pm Quarterly WNNA General Meeting 

Orion Ballroom, 15th floor, Bank of America Building 

 October 2011 Volume 16 Issue 4 

http://www.wynnewoodnorth.org
mailto:info@wynnewoodnorth.org
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2011 WNNA Board of Directors 

President .......................................... Joseph Hernandez 

Vice President ...................................... Lynn Sulander 

Treasurer ............................................ Richard London 

Secretary .................................................... Cindy Kirk 

Crime Watch .................................... Pam Westerheide 

Social Director ................................... Dwayne Privott  

Publications  .............................................. John Sarlay 

Communications .................................... Jane Sullivan 

Beautification ............................................... Lance Ivy 

Website/Special Projects ............................ Dean Rose 

 
 

WNNA Block Captains 

In addition to distributing the WNNA newsletter and 

other flyers, these dedicated volunteers help you and 

the entire community in various ways. They contact 

our newest neighbors and update our directory. If 

you’ve just moved in or if you’ve changed your 

contact information, give them a call. These folks are 

your first point of contact, so get to know your Block 

Captain and thank them for their time and 

commitment.  
 
Bizerte (East) .............................. Greg and Pat Parrish 
Bizerte (West) ....................................... Guy Allbright  
Pratt ............................................. Greg and Pat Parrish 
Heyser ......................................... Greg and Pat Parrish 
Hoel ....................................................... Jeremy Ratliff 
Llewellyn .............................................. Jeremy Ratliff 
N. Manus (East) .......................... John & Gail Ridgley 
N. Manus (West) ..... Lisa Tully & Mary K Trostmann 
S. Manus ................................... Larry & Donna Libby 
Mayrant (East) ........................... Silver & Bill Poteete 
Mayrant (West)  ......... Janice Coffee & Terry Thomas  
Monssen (East)  ...............................  Pam Westerheide 
Monssen (West)  .....Lisa Kleypas & Jessica Hamilton 
Monssen Pkwy ........Lisa Kleypas & Jessica Hamilton 
Shelmire ............................................ Emily Glidewell 
Woolsey (East) ....................................... Mary Scherer 
Woolsey (West) ........................................ John Sarlay 

Lawns and Landscape by Jesus GLawns and Landscape by Jesus GLawns and Landscape by Jesus G   
Mow & Edge + Trim Hedges & Prune Trees + Fertilize & Maintain 

 

Jesus G 

214-766-1767 
 

Professional — Quality — Turnkey 
Quality Landscape & Lawn Service at Affordable Rates! 

featured on Fox4 News this year as well – congrats 

to Pam for being a Hometown Hero! Last but not 

least, our dedicated block captains…who are  

responsible for passing out flyers, newsletters and  

special communications to every household in 

WNNA. Please join me in thanking all these folks 

that worked to make WNNA a better place to live! 

 

Lastly, I would like to remind you that the WNNA 

Board elections are coming up at the October 

General Meeting. Its time to pass the torch, share 

the responsibility, pay the fiddler, take the bull by 

the horns or step up to the plate…whatever the 

phrase may be, its that time of year. I can assure 

you that maintaining the WNNA is not easy…but 

well worth the time and effort. Getting involved is 

more than just giving up a couple of hours per 

week; it’s about getting to know your neighbors 

and being a part of the bigger picture. Although we 

have some residents that have never attended an 

event or participated in any activity, we have other 

residents that make up for those less active both in 

participation and monetary contributions. If you 

are one of those residents who have NEVER been 

involved in WNNA…think about what your safety 

means to you and your family. Think about the 

VIP volunteers who watch your house, your car 

and your property, think about the effort that goes 

into making sure you have a nice place to live that 

includes beautified triangles, a well maintained 

parkway, a welcoming sign into the neighborhood 

and well lit streets for you to walk. Let’s make 

2012 the year of giving back to our neighbors, 

residents and community. We must keep 

preserving no matter how tired or overworked we 

are. 

President’s Voice continued... 
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W N N A  

WNNA Community Awareness 

Dallas City Code 
 

SEC. 7-4.8.   DEFECATION OF DOGS ON 

PUBLIC AND PRIVATE PROPERTY; 

FAILURE TO CARRY MATERIALS AND 

IMPLEMENTS FOR THE REMOVAL AND 

DISPOSAL OF DOG EXCRETA. 

   (a)   An owner of a dog commits an offense if 

he knowingly permits, or by insufficient control 

allows, the dog to defecate in the city on private 

property or on property located in a public place. 

   (b)   An owner of a dog commits an offense if 

he: 

     (1)   knowingly permits the dog to enter or be 

present on private property or on property located 

in a public place; and 

     (2)   fails to have in his possession materials or 

implements that, either alone or in combination 

with each other, can be used to immediately and 

in a sanitary and lawful manner both remove and 

dispose of any excreta the dog may deposit on the 

property. 

   (c)   It is a defense to prosecution under 

Subsection (a) that the owner of the dog 

immediately and in a sanitary and lawful manner 

removed and disposed of, or caused the removal 

and disposal of, all excreta deposited on the 

property by the dog. 

   (d)   It is a defense to prosecution under 

Subsection (a) or (b) that: 

     (1)   the property was owned, leased, or 

controlled by the owner of the dog; 

     (2)   the owner or person in control of the 

property had given prior consent for the dog to 

defecate on the property; or 

     (3)   the dog was a service dog being used in 

official law enforcement activities. 

   (e)   This section does not apply to a service dog 

that is specially trained to assist a person with a 

disability and that was in the custody or control of 

that disabled person at the time it defecated or was 

otherwise present on private property or on 

property located in a public place. (Ord. 26024) 

If taking care of number two 

is number one to you, 

then picking up your doggy doo 

should matter lots to you. 

  

Doodies don’t just fade away 

or fertilize the grass; 

lawn sausages will keep for weeks 

releasing noxious gas. 

  

About the time you think they’re gone 

they’ve only just begun, 

emitting bad bacteria 

and foul things one by one. 

  

Cam-py-lo-bac-ter-i-a 

and E. co-li are bad; 

Giardia may sound like fun 

But it will make you sad. 

  

The rains, they come and wash the dung 

just as it turns ripe, 

down a swirling storm drain 

and out into a pipe. 

  

The pipe goes on for miles and miles 

or further it may seem, 

and then it pumps the poopie out 

right into a stream! 

  

Nuggets don’t belong in streams 

where fish all like to swim; 

some day that fish could be your meal 

on a hungry whim. 

  

So scoop the poop and bag it 

and place it in the trash; 

your doggy doo reflects on you, 

It’s what your puppy passed! 

 

Published by  

Sonoma County  

Water Department 

Please clean up after your dogs! 
Especially when walking them along 

our streets and yards, but also in the 

greenbelt area as well. 
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D W A Y N E  P R I V O T T  

Social 

640 Bizerte 

Gail and Ardell Mitchell 

716 Woolsey 

Tom Claeys and Dean Knight 

505 Mayrant 

Ronnie Bradshaw and Guillermo Monjaras 

410 North Manus 

Beth and Greg Gormley 

Thank you to all of our homeowners for hosting 

this event. We had a good turnout of about 70 

people, even with the long-awaited rains. We had 

a good mixture of new and long-time neighbors. If 

you are interested in hosting one of these events in 

the future, please contact:  

social@wynnewoodnorth.org. 

WNNA “Get to Know Your Neighbors” 
  

September Happy Hour 

mailto:social@wynnewoodnorth.org?subject=WNNA%20Happy%20Hour
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D W A Y N E  P R I V O T T  

Social (continued) 

the great remodel that Phil has completed on his 

home. We will then go to the home of Dean Rose 

and Scott Hopper / 606 Monssen Drive at 7pm 

where there will be drinks and appetizers. Again, 

another home that has had an amazing remodel. At 

8pm we will wander next door to the home of Lisa 

Kleypas and Jessica Hamilton at 614 Monssen 

Drive. This will be an outdoor backyard event sure 

to spook everyone. Finally, we will have desert at 

the home of Maurice Winters and Ronnie Roese / 

663 N. Manus Drive at 9pm. I can’t thank all of 

the homeowners enough for opening up their 

homes and making this Fall Wander one that I am 

sure will be a huge success. 

 

Keep your calendars open for November 12th 

where we will host another Movies on the Lawn. 

More information to come via e-mail blast as we 

get closer. If you do not have e-mail than you can 

call me at 214-941-2657 to get additional 

information. Finally, we will be having our 

Holiday Party on December 10th with the 

Holiday Decorations to be judged on December 

9th. Again, more information to come as we get a 

little closer. I know that many of you are already 

getting your light strands out of the attic to make 

sure they are in working order so you can make 

Clark Griswald proud. This is sure to be a fun 

night! 

Get Ready for Fall Activities 

 

Now that the record setting heat has subsided, we 

can resume our social calendar! I hope you are all 

as excited about the events we have scheduled for 

the last few months of the year as I am. We 

already kicked off the Fall season with a “Get to 

Know your Neighbors” Happy Hour event that 

was on September 16th. Thanks to all of those 

who attended the event and to all of those who 

hosted. I have included in the newsletter photos 

from each home so I hope you enjoy being the 

―stars‖ of the newsletter. It was great to see so 

many new faces at this event as well as the great 

friends and neighbors that we have gotten to know 

over the years. 

 

By the time this newsletter goes to print we will 

have also had the annual National Night Out on 

October 4th. This year’s event is once again on 

Hoel Drive so thanks to all the homeowners for 

allowing us to close off the street for such a great 

cause. Also, thank you to Joseph Hernandez and 

Jeremy Ratliff for opening up your driveway for us 

to host the event. I look forward to sharing some 

photos with you in the next newsletter! 

 

The Wynnewood North Fall Wander is fast 

approaching and tickets are on sale! The event this 

year is on October 22nd from 6pm to 10pm. For 

those of you who are new to the neighborhood, 

this is one of our biggest fundraisers of the year 

that helps to fund things such as triangle 

maintenance, free events sponsored by the 

neighborhood , as well as special projects that 

occur such as last years planting of the trees in the 

greenbelt. Tickets this year are still $35 each and 

include drinks and appetizers. This year’s Fall 

Wander features 4 incredible homes and will start 

at the home of Phil Perry at 670 S. Manus at 6pm. 

The first home is cocktails only and is sure to be a 

great time. I know many of you can’t wait to see 
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WNNA 3nd Quarter Crime Stats 

Auto Theft - 1 

Burglaries - 2 

Domestic Violence - 1 

Property Damage - 1 

Thefts - 2 

P A M  W E S T E R H E I D E  

 Crime Watch 

Closing Your Doors to Burglars 

 

Burglars often try to gain entry to a home via the 

front or back door.  Fortify access to your home by 

following these tips to strengthen exterior doors. 

 

Hinge Doors - It is important that all exterior 

doors be of solid wood, fiberglass, or steel 

construction. This applies to front, back, and 

garage entry doors. Avoid light gauge aluminum, 

hollow core, or composition board doors. These 

can be easily battered or bored. Windowless front 

doors should have a wide angle peephole installed 

for easy viewing of visitors prior to opening the 

door. 

 

Install a 1-inch long deadbolt lock on a solid door 

to prevent a burglar from wedging a crowbar 

between the door and the frame to gain entry. It’s 

important to strengthen the frame by removing 

some of the short screws in the door hinges and the 

lock strike plate and replace them with longer (3-

inch) screws. If door hinges are exposed on the 

exterior of the door, non-removable hinge pins 

should be used. If your door frames are wood, they 

should be at least 2‖ thick and in good condition 

(no splitting or rotting).  

 

Sliding Glass Doors - These doors can be easily 

removed from their tracks unless they are properly 

secured. Install a 1-1/4‖ pan head (large head) 

sheet metal screw in the upper track so the frame 

just clears the head of the screw. Additionally, a 

metal bar that attaches to the side frame and fits 

across the middle of the sliding door, parallel to 

the floor, can be installed to prevent opening of the 

door. 

 

Additional Tips  

1. Don’t forget about the door leading from the 

garage to the house! It should be solid wood 

core and have a good quality deadbolt.  

2. Never, ever rely on a chain latch. It is not a 

security device. 

3. Lock the front door when working in the back 

and vice versa. 

4. Lock all doors even if you’ll only be gone 

momentarily. 

Date: August 26, 2011 

From: City of Dallas 

To: WNNA VIP Patrol 

 

On behalf of the Dallas Police 

Department, I would like to 

express our appreciation for all 

the hard work and the 

tremendous contribution of time 

and energy that your VIP group 

has given to the City of Dallas. 

The volunteer service you 

provide our agency, has proved 

to be a tremendous help. Positive 

activity such as this really makes a 

difference in the lives of those in 

your neighborhood. 

 

Chief David Brown, 

Dallas Police Department 

Thanks to all our 

VIP members who 

help keep our 

neighborhood safe! 

excerpted from a letter to WNNA 
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W N N A  

 Featured Pet 
W N N A  

 “Tree-for-All” 

Gypsy 

 

In May of this year (remember, back before 

everything was fried to a crisp?), Pam Westerheide 

happened upon a couple of sickly stray dogs 

roaming the neighborhood. Being the sucker that 

she is, she scooped them up, took them to the vet, 

and lovingly nurtured them to a full recovery.  

 

One of those lucky pups is Gypsy, a 2-year-old 

chihuahua mix. Gypsy has readily adapted to the 

menagerie at the Westerheide-a-way. She has 

proven to be an active little girl that hasn’t met a 

fruit she won’t eat (except for grapes and raisins of 

course - those are toxic to doggies!). One of her 

favorite hobbies is tenaciously chewing the heads 

off her stuffed toys and emptying them of their 

fibrous contents. She also loves playing with 

Rylie, the Westerheide’s Shepherd mix (also a 

rescue from the streets of Oak Cliff). At five time 

her size, playful interchanges between Rylie and  

 

Gypsy can be alarming to the uninitiated, but they 

both have a great time and always come out 

unscathed. And Gypsy literally jumps for joy when 

she realizes she’s heading out with ―the big dogs‖ 

for a long walk in the park. Of course, at the end of 

a long day of play, she loves to snuggle up near 

her humans for a long doggie nap. 

Submit your pets or nominate any from the neighborhood — publications@wynnewoodnorth.org 

“Wynn’s Tree” 
 

The tree adopted by Wynn Hudgins is one of the 

healthiest trees in our reforestation program, a joint 

effort between the city of Dallas and Wynnewood 

North. Wynn and his wife, Frances, have owned 

their home on Woolsey Dr for almost 50 years, 

before they were married, and fixed it up and 

furnished it a bit, moving in after they were wed. 

They are only the 2nd owners of the house, and it’s 

rumored that the new roof this year was more 

expensive than the purchase price of the house a 

half century ago! Wynn has been very diligent 

about watering his tree. He’s even been seen with 

his grandchildren helping water and nourish his oak 

tree. Wynn fell this summer and injured himself, so 

he has been in rehab for a while, with plans to come 

home toward the end of this month. In addition to 

his family, neighbors have volunteered to help take 

care of his tree while he has been gone.  

Wynn is at Grace Presbyterian Village  

until about October 21, in #3014  

and can be reached at 214-302-2148. 

mailto:publications@wynnewoodnorth.org?subject=WNNA%20Feature%20Pets
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 B Y  P A M  W E S T E R H E I D E  

 WNNA Featured Resident 

Kristi Nelson 

 

Kristi Nelson and I have a lot in common: we both 

moved to Wynnewood North in 2007, we both 

have 2 dogs and a cat, we both had a milestone 

birthday recently, we both....well, maybe the 

commonalities end there. Because in actuality, 

Kristi is quite a unique person. You see, Kristi 

marked her milestone with a gift -- not to herself, 

but to her mother. Less than 2 weeks after her 

birthday, Kristi arrived bright and early at Baylor 

Medical Center to undergo voluntary surgery and 

donate one of her kidneys to her mom. 

 

This was no easy decision. Diabetes is a leading 

cause of kidney failure, and it runs in Kristi’s 

family. Her mother Helen suffered from diabetes 

for years. Helen’s failing kidneys finally reached a 

point where she required dialysis three times a 

week, a process that is both painful and risky, as it 

results in frequent infections. The only other 

alternative: a kidney transplant. Kristi went 

through the entire testing and compatibility 

process without letting her family know what she 

was considering. She wrestled with the doubts and 

fears that naturally arise with such a life-altering 

decision. But in the end, she knew that if she was a 

match, she would willingly go through with the 

donation. After all, her mother had given her life; 

now Kristi would do the same for her mom. And 

to increase awareness of the major risk factors of 

kidney disease and the need for transplant 

donations, especially in minority populations, 

Kristi and Helen went public with their 

experiences, chronicled in a special section on 

NBCDFW.com called "Kristi's Gift": 

http://www.nbcdfw.com/news/health/Kristis-Gift.html . 

 

I am happy to report that both Kristi and her 

mom’s surgeries went smoothly. At the time of 

this writing, it’s been six weeks since the 

transplant, and other than tiring easily, Kristi says 

her routine is pretty much back to normal. She’s 

grateful that she was able to give the gift of life to 

her mother, and from this amazing experience she 

has gained a clearer perspective on what’s truly 

important to her. 

 

Many thanks to Kristi for agreeing to be 

interviewed yet again for this article. We’re happy 

to spotlight her as one of the phenomenal people 

who live in Wynnewood North! 

According to the National Kidney Foundation, 

26 million Americans have chronic kidney 

disease and millions of others are at increased 

risk, especially African Americans, Hispanics, 

Pacific Islanders, Native Americans and 

seniors. The main causes of kidney failure are 

high blood pressure and diabetes, so if you or 

a loved one are at risk, please discuss 

preventive measures with your health care 

provider. 

http://www.nbcdfw.com/news/health/Kristis-Gift.html
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Please support our sponsors who 

make this newsletter possible. Let 

them know you’ve seen their ad 

here and appreciate their 

contribution.  

http://www.arringtonroofing.com/
http://www.thewindowlady.com/
mailto:jridefree@aol.com?subject=I%20saw%20you%20in%20the%20WNNA%20newsletter!
mailto:kseescorner@gmail.com?subject=Responding%20from%20ad%20in%20WNNA%20newsletter
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JOHN MCKINNON FOWLER 

Attorney & Counselor at Law 
 

3rd generation Wynnewood North Resident 

 

Civil Litigation, Estate Planning,  

Family Law, Wills 

 

900 Jackson St., Suite 550 

Dallas, TX 75202 

Phone: 214.747.5700 

Fax: 214.747.5705 

JMF@johnfowlerlaw.com 

www.johnfowlerlaw.com 

Newsletter Advertising 

Rates & Information 

 

 
Advertising is sold on a yearly basis 

for four issues: January, April, July and 

October. However, payment can be 

made on a pro-rated basis for a single 

issue or partial year.  

 

Ad costs are as follows per year: 

 Business card: $75 

 1/4 page: $125 

 1/2 page: $175 

mailto:JMF@johnfowlerlaw.com
http://www.johnfowlerlaw.com
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W N N A  

 Yard of the Month 

September 2011 

316 North Manus Drive 

Mike Marr & David Litz 

October 2011 

528 Monssen Drive 

Mike Cooper 

August 2011 

512 North Manus 

Pam and Steve Westerheide 
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C A L L O W A Y ’ S  N U R S E R Y  

Tip of the Month 

October Tip of the Month 
Usher in Autumn 

 

Usher in the Autumn season with creative displays 

for indoors or out! Pumpkins, gourds and bales of 

hay all started arriving in our stores in late 

September. Combine them with pots of mums and 

other blooming color and a transformation quickly 

occurs! 

 

Create an eye-catching vignette in your landscape 

with bales of hay, a scarecrow or two, multiple 

sizes of pumpkins and pots of garden mums or 

other seasonal color. Create a pyramid of 

pumpkins and squash by selecting different colors 

and stacking them one on top of the other. Simply 

displaying a ―pile‖ of pumpkins in the same color 

palette and different sizes will draw ones eye and 

interest to an area of your landscape. 

 

Color Creations filled with blooming or colorful 

foliage plants can be used on patios and porches. 

Freshen up existing containers and nestle an 

interesting pumpkin or gourd in amongst the 

plants. You can also fill a favorite container or pot 

with a mixture of produce for a simple, impressive 

look! 

 

A pumpkin or squash can easily become a festive 

flowerpot for Fall. Select a perfect ―container‖, 

one without any scratches or nicks and one that 

will sit flat and not roll around. Cut an opening 

and remove the loose pulp inside. Add potting soil 

and plant directly into the ―container‖ or leave the 

plants in their own pots and place them in the 

―container‖. Remember that this is only a 

temporary but unique flowerpot! 

 

Achieving a colorful transformation that will carry 

your home and landscape through Thanksgiving is 

just a clinic away! Calloway’s will be hosting the 

following informative clinics during the month of 

October. Please join us as we celebrate the arrival 

of Autumn! 

www.calloways.com 

Saturday, Oct. 1st at 10:15 am 
Fall Displays in the Landscape 

Create charming vignettes in your Fall landscape. 

Easy and fun! 

 

Saturday, Oct. 8th at 10:15 am 
Autumn Colors in Containers 

Bring smiles to the faces of Autumn guests by the 

clever use of flowers and pumpkins. 

 

Saturday, Oct. 29th at 10:15 am 
Spring Bulbs-Fall Planting? 

Start planning now for those cheerful drifts of 

early Spring color! 

 

Visit www.calloways.com for more gardening tips, 

information and to become a member of our 

Garden Club! 

http://www.calloways.com/
http://www.calloways.com
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Wynnewood North thanks 

Cal loway’s  Nurse r y fo r 

supporting our Yard of the 

Month program by providing a 

gift certificate each month to our 

w i n n e r s .  S u b m i t  y o u r 

nomination via our website or 

the form in this newsletter. 

 

For more information on clinics 

please visit: 

http://www.calloways.com/

clinics.pdf  

SS  uccess 

in the garden 

… made fun and easy at 
Calloway’s Nursery. 

Visit today. You’ll find premium 
products, new introductions and 
friendly experts… with answers! 

 Premium Plants 
 Superior Selections 
 Expert Knowledge 

Addison: Marsh Lane ......................... 972-484-0784 

Arlington: South Cooper  ................... 817-465-2838  

Arlington: N Center St ....................... 817-861-1195 

Dallas: N Greenville Ave ................... 214-363-0525 

Denton: Dallas Drive .......................... 940-591-8865 

Duncanville: South Cockrell Hill ....... 972-283-8021 

Flower Mound: Long Prairie Rd ....... 972-691-2650 

Fort Worth: South Hulen .................. 817-923-9979 

Hurst: Grapevine Highway ................ 817-581-6361 

Lewisville: East Round Grove Rd ....972-315-3133 

McKinney: W Eldorado Parkway ....972-540-0707 

Mesquite: N Galloway Rd ...............972-686-0048 

Plano: Preston Road ......................... 972-964-3084  

Plano: Custer Road ...........................972-596-5211 

Plano: State Highway 121 ................972-649-6228 

Richardson: North Plano Road ........972-644-0144 

Southlake: E. Southlake Blvd ..........817-416-0736 

www.calloways.com 

http://www.calloways.com/clinics.pdf
http://www.calloways.com/clinics.pdf
http://www.calloways.com/
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W N N A  

USS Monssen 

Lieutenant Mons Monssen 

Mons Monssen was born January 20, 1867 at 

Bergen, Norway and enlisted in the United States 

Navy June 3, 1889.  

 

Warranted gunner in 1904, he was serving in 

USS Missouri (BB-11) April 13, when a charge 

ignited while a 12-inch gun was being loaded for 

target practice. Eighteen officers and men lost their 

lives. Monssen entered the burning magazine 

through the scuttle and threw water on the fire 

with his hands until a hose was passed to him. For 

his actions he received the Medal of Honor.  

 

He was commissioned lieutenant in July 1918 and 

he retired December 15, 1925.  

 

He died at the Naval Hospital, Brooklyn, New 

York, February 10, 1930 and is buried at Cypress 

Hills National Cemetery. 

Lieutenant Mons Monssen 

(January 1867–February 1930) 

USS Monssen 

USS Monssen (DD-798) was a Fletcher-class 

destroyer of the United States Navy, the second 

Navy ship named for Lieutenant Mons Monssen 

(1867–1930), who was awarded the Medal of 

Honor for putting out a fire in a magazine on 

Missouri (BB-11). Monssen was laid down 1 June 

1943 by the Bethlehem Steel Co., Shipbuilding 

Division, Staten Island, New York, N.Y.; launched 

30 October 1943; sponsored by Mrs. Mons 

Monssen; and commissioned 14 February 1944, 

Commander Bernhart A. Feutsch in command. 

 

USS Monssen participated in World War II 

Campaigns in Central Pacific, Phillipines, and 

Japan. She was decommissioned April 30, 1946. 

USS Monssen was recommissioned October 31, 

1951 through October 21, 1963. 

 

USS Monssen received eight battle stars for World 

War II service. 

Streets in Wynnewood North 

Named after WWII Battleships 

 

Angus G. Wynne, founder of Wynnewood 

Village Shopping Center and community 

development in Oak Cliff, served in the Navy 

in World War II. When Wynnewood North 

was developed, the streets were named after 

battleships from WWII.; these battleships had 

been named in honor of men serving in the 

Navy. 
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Monssen_(DD-798) 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/USS_Monssen_(DD-798)
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 Resident Update Dear Neighbors, 

 

As you may or may not be aware, my father, 

Doug Norton of 1330 S. Llewellyn Ave. has 

been battling cancer for a short while now, and 

we felt like this would be the right time to share 

some information with the neighborhood in 

order to provide you all with some 

opportunities and understanding. 

  

Since Doug's diagnosis of Stage IV Lung 

Cancer in late August, we have been trying to 

absorb the initial diagnosis and figure out how 

we were going to deal with the short time we 

had left together here on earth. As of yesterday, 

Doug's "Status" has significantly changed and 

that plan has had to be re-thought and put in 

place, and so though it may seem a bit sudden, 

untoward or expository to bring you into our 

family in a way like this, know that our only 

intentions are to provide an opportunity for 

anyone who should like to visit with Doug the 

chance to do so. We hope you can understand 

that we were not given the time we would have 

liked to handle this more politely. 

 

We have been given a timeframe of about two 

weeks to get my father's affairs in order, and 

that is also the timeframe in which you'll have a 

chance to come and say hello, laugh with 

Doug, remind him of silly stories or what have 

you.  And if you know him or you've been to 

our home for a Christmas party, or even if 

you've just seen him around, we'd love to have 

you let us know if you'd like to visit and when, 

and we'll set it up! If you'd prefer to instead 

send a card, or just your prayers, chants, or 

thoughts e welcome all. 

 

Either way please know that Doug would love 

nothing more than to spend even a few 

moments being celebrated and remembered 

fondly by the neighbors and friends he has been 

blessed to surround himself with all of these 

years. As his son, I know I speak for all of our 

family when I express my gratitude to those of 

you with whom he has shared his time here – 

you helped fill his heart with joy and knowing 

he has lived a life of joy has – on many 

occasions recently – been our greatest comfort. 

Doug Norton 
 

Many of you know Doug Norton, a resident of Oak 

Cliff for 30 years and homeowner in Wynnewood 

North for 20 years. Doug has been active in the 

neighborhood, serving as the newsletter and 

publications board member for many years, and 

was an active member of the VIP crime watch 

group. Christmas parties at his home for almost 

two decades have always been a great way to 

celebrate the holidays. 

 

Doug had his final open heart surgery this past 

December, the third time to have a heart valve 

replaced. It was a successful surgery, but he 

began having problems this summer and in August 

it was discovered he had cancer. His son, Rob, has 

been living with him to help care for him, along 

with Doug’s partner, K.W. Grove. Just this week 

they were met with some news from the doctors 

and we asked Rob for an update that we could 

share with the neighborhood.  

Contact information 

 

Rob Norton (Doug's son) 

972-839-7768 

theotherrob@gmail.com 

 

K.W. Grove (Partner) 

Txbexar@gmail.com 

214-478-5234 
Rob Norton, Doug’s son 

mailto:theotherrob@gmail.com
mailto:Txbexar@gmail.com
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 Treasurer’s Report 

Check our website! 
 

Logon to our neighborhood website for up-to-

date information about events and news. 

 

www.wynnewoodnorth.org 

As of September 30, 2011 

 

Beginning Balance @ 12/31/10 $8,208.91 

YTD Income $5,956.18 

YTD Expenses $4,213.70 

Ending Balance @ 9/30/11 $9,951.39 

 

General Account Balance $3,897.21 

Guaranty Bank CD 5373 $3,027.09 

Guaranty Bank CD 5340 $3,027.09 

 ______________________________________  

Total $9,951.39 

 

We have had an eventful year and it is not over yet! 

I hope you have had the opportunity to attend 

many, if not all, the great events that Dwayne has 

organized. The Happy Hours proved to be a great 

way meet neighbors in a smaller group setting. I 

think those who attended the Spring Wander will 

agree that it was quite a success. Our Fall Wander 

is just around the corner and it promises to be 

equally as ―wander-fall‖. Don’t forget Movies on 

the Lawn and the annual Holiday Party. Make sure 

that you plan to attend our functions and help 

support our neighborhood. These events not only 

require your participation, but your financial 

support as well. Our work to better our 

neighborhood is directly connected to the level of 

your support. Please remember to donate 

generously at the general meetings and to attend the 

neighborhood events that make Wynnewood North 

such a wonderful place to live. If you would prefer 

to mail your donation, you can send it to:  

WNNA Treasurer 

P O Box 3872 

Dallas, TX 75208 

 

We also accept PayPal contributions. Don’t forget! 

Wynnewood North Neighborhood Association is an 

IRS designated 501(c 3) non-profit organization so 

your donations are tax deductible. If you ever need 

a receipt for a donation to the neighborhood 

association, just let me know and I can provide you 

with one. Thanks you for your support! 

Support the OOCCL—Wynnewood North applies 

for and receives grants each year from them. 

Become a member and help the community. Visit 

their website for more information. 

www.ooccl.org 

Join us on 

 

Did you know Wynnewood North Neighborhood 

Association has a fan page on Facebook? If you 

have an account, just search for us and join. You 

can see photos from neighborhood social 

gatherings (like the one below!), see upcoming 

events, post on the wall, and watch for news about 

Oak Cliff in general. 

http://www.wynnewoodnorth.org
http://www.ooccl.org/
http://www.ooccl.org
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com

